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outside employment and voluntary work,
OIG identified instances where USCP
employees participated in outside
employment and voluntary work without
‘receiving the required approval or without
completing the required annual renewal
form. Additionally, several forms were

approved without reviewers properly
completing the ﬂ either by
not signing the form or by not checking the
approve or disapprove box indicating the

reviewers approval or disapproval.

Unless employees participating in outside
employment or voluntary work self-report,
an inherent risk exists that employees could
be participating in activities that do not
comply with Department standards and
ethics.

Additionally, without providing OHR with
the authority for ensuring forms are
complete and accurate, employees can
continue to submit request forms for outside
employment and voluntary work that are not
in compliance with Department policy.
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Objectives, Scope, and Methodology

In accordance with our Annual Performance Plan Fiscal Year 2023, dated November 2022, OIG
conducted an assessment of the USCP’s policy of outside employment. OIG objectives were to
determine if the Department (1) established adequate internal controls and processes for ensuring
compliance with Department policies, and (2) complied with applicable policies and procedures,
as well as applicable laws, regulations, and best practices.

To determine if the Department established adequate internal controls and processes for ensuring
compliance, we researched the Department’s website and PoliceNet for applicable guidance and
training. To determine compliance with applicable policies and procedures, we reviewed USCP
forms for compliance with the Department’s policy. Additionally, we
identified business cards and flyers advertising outside employment by USCP employees.

We conducted this review in Washington, D.C., from January through May 2023. We did not
conduct an audit, the objective of which would be the expression of an opinion on Department
programs. Accordingly, we did not express such an opinion. OIG did not conduct this analysis in
accordance with generally accepted government auditing standards. Had we conducted an audit
and followed such standards, other matters might have come to our attention.
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